
An Open Letter about Intelligent Design
from Australian Scientists and Science Teachers

The signatories to this open letter head organizations which represent about
 70,000 Australians who work in science and science teaching.

As Australian scientists and science educators, we are gravely concerned that so-
called 'intelligent design' (ID) might be taught in any school as a valid scientific 
alternative to evolution. While science is a work in progress, a vast and growing 
body of factual knowledge supports the hypothesis that biological complexity is the 
result of natural processes of evolution.

Proponents of ID assert that some living structures are so complex that they are 
explicable only by the agency of an imagined and unspecified 'intelligent designer'. 
They are free to believe and profess whatever they like. But not being able to 
imagine or explain how something happened other than by making a leap of faith to 
supernatural intervention is no basis for any science: that is a theological or 
philosophical notion.

We therefore urge all Australian governments and educators not to permit the 
teaching or promulgation of ID as science. To do so would make a mockery of 
Australian science teaching and throw open the door of science classes to similarly 
unscientific world views – be they astrology, spoon-bending, flat-earth cosmology or 
alien abductions – and crowd out the teaching of real science.
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